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From: Walter Medwid [wmedwid@gmail.com] 

Sent: Friday, April 15, 2016 9:10 AM 

To: Gingras, Jessica 

Subject: Nomination process question 

 

Good morning Jessica. While meeting with a few legislators recently, questions arose about how 

the selection process for new members to the Fish and Wildlife Board  works. The specific 

question is how/where does the process begin....i.e. How does a name surface in the very first 

place? Does that happen within your office, the DFW, or legislators? Is there public 

outreach? Thinking say the last 3 members....what was the genesis for those 3?  

 

Many thanks for shedding light on this. Walter 


